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9th November, 2023 
 
 
Dear Parent/Guardian, 
 

Practice Examinations 
 
As you have previously been made aware, St Robert’s staff are preparing your child for their practice 

examinations. The window of assessment begins on Monday, 27th November, for Year 11 students. For your 

reference, the link to the timetable is below. The exams team have issued bespoke timetables for students 

which will reflect any access arrangements for applicable students. 

Year 11 Practice Examination Timetable 

 

Assemblies have been delivered to all Year 11 students on the conduct expected during an examination 

hall. These recommendations are within the Joint Council for Qualifications guidance to schools for the 

conduct of examinations. There will be trained invigilators present during the examinations to uphold the 

required expectations. Please follow this link for the JCQ Information for Candidates document and may I 

ask for your support in reiterating these key messages to students. Some key points from this document are: 

 

1. Equipment 

Students are responsible for bringing the correct equipment to an examination. All students must write in 

black ball point pen only. Following Summer examinations, papers are scanned into a computer for 

examiners to mark and no other type or colour of pen is permitted. 

Students must bring a (scientific) calculator for any exam which permits the use of one e.g. Maths Calculator 

paper, all Science papers. 

Students must bring a pencil and a ruler to their examinations. 

This request is in line with the existing Gold Standard expectations and equipment list as per the student 

planner. 

 

2. Exam Hall regulations 

Students are not permitted any watch in an examination hall. Students are not permitted a mobile phone.  

Highlighters may be used on the questions only and not within written answers. 

Any pencil cases must be see-through. 

There must be no labels on water bottles. 

 

On Thursday, 16th November, the Department for Education released a statement informing schools that 

they have asked Ofqual to make arrangements to continue providing formulae and equations sheets for 

GCSE Maths, Physics and Combined Sciences at GCSE level, for the 2024 examinations. This means that 

students may not be required to memorise all formulae for their summer examinations. Ofqual has therefore 

launched a consultation which will end on 30th November, 2023. In the press release (which can be found 

here), the Education Secretary, Gillian Keegan says: 

 

 

‘Young people taking GCSE’s next year will be the last who experienced two years of national closures 

during secondary school and it’s right that we recognise that with some additional support’ 
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https://www.strobertofnewminster.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2023/11/03.11.2023-Yr11-Practice-Exam-Timetable-Provisional.pdf
file:///C:/Users/msalmon/OneDrive%20-%20Bishop%20Wilkinson%20Catholic%20Education%20Trust/SLT/Exams/2023-24/IFC-Written_Examinations_Sep2023_FINAL%20(1).pdf
https://www.gov.uk/government/news/additional-support-materials-for-gcse-exams-in-2024
mailto:school@str.bwcet.com
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In response to this, whilst we await an official outcome of the consultation, we have decided at St Robert’s 

to issue students with formulae sheets in their upcoming practice examinations.   

 

May I take this opportunity to thank all parents/guardians for your continued support and helping the students 
with organising their revision time and activities as well as attendance at the various interventions across 
subject areas. As a reminder, supportive resources can be found here. I hope that the students can be proud 
of their efforts and are able to celebrate 'letting their lights shine' as they receive their examination results 
during the last week of term. 
 
Should you wish to contact the school, please do so via your child’s Head of House, in the first instance: 

St Cuthbert, Durham  
Mr Hurst  

and  
Mrs Williams 

St Godric, Finchale  
Mrs Mansueto  

and  
Mr Hall 

St Aidan, Lindisfarne 
Mrs Duncan  

and  
Mr Watson 

St Hilda, Whitby  
Mr Thompson  

and  
Miss Cairns 

 
Yours faithfully, 

 
Mrs M Salmon 
Senior Assistant Headteacher 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://bwcet-my.sharepoint.com/personal/ezuralski_str_bwcet_com/_layouts/15/onedrive.aspx?id=%2Fpersonal%2Fezuralski%5Fstr%5Fbwcet%5Fcom%2FDocuments%2FShare%2FRevision%20Materials%2FYear%2011%2D%20Revision%20Materials&ga=1

